WESTMESTON PARISH COUNCIL            
MINUTES OF A  MEETING OF COUNCIL  HELD at the Parish Hall on Tuesday 4th April 2017 AT 7.30pm

PRESENT :-

Mr. R. Mills   -   Chairman



Mrs. C. Mills



Mr. M. Clark



Mrs. K. Golding



Mrs. T. Haughton




Mr. V. Tickner

Members of the public present:   Mr. M. Berrill, Mr. D. Page, Mr. J. Taylor, Mr. Taylor.
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council - Mrs. C. Swan MBE
The Chairman invited those present to address the meeting regarding aspects of the planning application to be discussed under item 3.   Mr. Berrill raised concerns regarding several matters  summarised as follows:   the visual impact of the proposals when viewed from areas in the SDNP, the type of building to be erected, light pollution, noise and smell.   He challenged some of the figures quoted in information issued by the applicant,  regarding the number of animals to be reared and traffic movements likely to be necessary in operating the enlarged unit.   Whilst acknowledging that farms must be kept profitable, there were several aspects of this application that required further investigation.   He expressed doubts as to whether the proposals were acceptable in the location concerned.  

Mr. Page gave details of the current operation of the farm and the changes proposed in the application.   These were laid out in a paper previously submitted to WPC and circulated to members.   A copy of this paper is appended.   Several of the points raised by Mr. Berrill are dealt with in the paper.   Farming is not a static business and must change and adapt to modern practices.   Mr. Page gave further explanation regarding the type of building to be erected and of the use to be made of some of the existing sheds etc.   He also confirmed that there would be no light pollution as the building will not be lit.   

Members were invited to ask questions and several were put – the visual aspects of the proposals, the size of vehicles to be used in servicing the farm and the generation of traffic in what is known to be an unsuitable lane for heavy vehicles.   These matters will be further discussed at item 3.

The Chairman thanked members of the public for their participation.   
1. Apologies for Absence were received from Mrs. C. Farrands.              
2. Declarations of Interest:    Cllr Mrs. T. Haughton declared a pecuniary interest in the planning application at item 3 and took no further part in the meeting.
3. Planning Application SDNP/17/01024/FUL – Erection of cattle building and installation of earth-bunded outdoor silage clamp and farmyard manure store – Stocks Farm,Spatham Lane, Westmeston BN6  8XJ.
The Chairman said that this application is in fact in the Ditchling Parish Council area but close to the Westmeston parish boundary.   Local residents in WPC raised concerns and therefore a request was made to the SDNP Planning Dept. that WPC be permitted to submit a recommendation.   This was agreed.    Information had been sought and research carried out, including a visit to the farm and to the escarpment overlooking the area.   An informal discussion had also taken place with a planning officer at SDNP.   
Members had previously asked that SDNP be requested to carry out an Environmental Assessment and the Chairman confirmed that this is agreed.    Traffic volume and safety issues were highlighted.   It will be up to the Highways Dept. of ESCC to liaise with SDNP once the results of the Environmental Assessment are known.    The visual aspect from various locations on the downs was raised and a suggestion made that further tree planting might be carried out.   

A proposal was put and following discussion an amendment agreed.   The substantive proposal was agreed as follows:

Westmeston Parish Council, having taken note of relevant facts and information in the interests of local residents in Ditchling and Westmeston, including the applicant, must trust the judgement and expertise of SDNP in reaching their decision arising from their Environmental Assessment.   WP Councillors are aware of the concerns of local residents in relation to traffic matters and the visual impact of the proposals.   The Environmental Assessment should address these concerns.  In the absence of proven detrimental material planning considerations Westmeston Parish Council supports the application.

The Clerk was instructed to submit this recommendation to SDNP immediately, as the application is shortly to be considered.

4. Other Matters:   None were raised.
Note:   Date of next meeting – Tuesday 9th May at 7.45pm – preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting at 6.30pm.   
